
CLYDE HERITAGE PRECINCT  -  Proposed change for Lodge Lane
Do you support changing Lodge Lane in Clyde 
to a pedestrian and cycling only space?  
Let us know what you think  on Let’s Talk CODC.
Feedback closes next week Wednesday 30 October 2024:
lets-talk.codc.govt.nz/lodge-lane-in-clyde

24 October 2024

•	 Alexandra Library
While the pop up is in place at 
Central Stories, people will still 
be able to reserve the books 
as usual, and all the services 
will remain largely the same, 
although some programmes may 
be in reduced format. The below 
programme will continue at the 
pop up:
Pre-Schoolers Storytime
Tuesdays 10.30am - 11am
Reading to Dogs
With Yoda, Thursdays at 3.30pm
Yarn Together
Thursdays 10am – 12pm

•	 Cromwell Library
Pre-schoolers Storytime  
Wednesdays 10.30am - 11am
Reading to Dogs
With Bailey, Wednesdays 3.15pm 
- 4.30pm (during school term)
Tea and Tales
Weekly programme for people 
requiring memory support
Tuesdays 2pm-3pm

Moa Flat Road
Will be closed between number 960 Moa Flat Road to State 
Highway 8 (Ettrick) on Tuesday 5 November 2024, 9am to 1pm.
This is for the purpose of the 2024 Ferrari Tour.
Residents will have access to and from properties but may 
encounter delays.

Ida Valley - Omakau bridge closed
Due to recent flooding, one of the abutments of the Omakau bridge 
has been damaged. For the safety of all road users, the bridge was 
closed last Friday and will remain so for approximately three weeks 
while repairs are undertaken the damage is investigated.
Detours:
•	 Light vehicles: Please use the Ophir Bridge via Swindon Street / 

Ophir Bridge Road.
•	 Heavy/long vehicles: Must detour via SH85, as the Ophir Bridge 

is unsuitable for heavy traffic and long vehicles. The bridge has 
a 5 Tonne axle weight limit.

Waenga Drive - PARTIAL TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 
EXTENDED - between Cairnmuir Crescent up to Murray 
Terrace, Cromwell
Due to unforeseen circumstances with the utilities underground, the 
Foodstuffs/New World Cromwell development project on Waenga 
Drive will overrun by 14-21 days, possibly into late November.
A project update will be provided in the next week via the 
Noticeboard, CODC website and Facebook page. Apologies for any 
inconvenience.

Regulatory Support - Building   
We are seeking an administrative guru to join our team as 
Regulatory Support – Building on a full-time basis based in 
Cromwell, for day to day support to our Building Control Officers.
Applications close 24 October 2024. 

Land Development Engineer   
We are looking to fill this role in our Infrastructure team, and are 
seeking a driven, enthusiastic team player who is passionate about 
supporting sustainable development in Central Otago.
Applications close 21 November 2024. 

Accounts and Rating Support Officer    
Reporting to the Accounts and Revenue Support Team Leader you 
will be responsible for managing our debtor’s ledger, invoicing, 
revenue collection, control accounts and a customer database.
Applications close 31 October 2024.

For more info and to apply for any of these roles, go to the portal on 
our Careers page: 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/your-council/careers

Bannockburn reserve naming

CODC is asking for feedback about a proposed name for the 
currently unnamed walking track between Lynn Lane (off Hall 
Road) and Schoolhouse Road in Bannockburn.
The name put forward is “Campbell Lane” to commemorate Flight 
Lieutenant Colin Campbell, who was lost in a raid over France 
during World War II. James Lynn, who also died in the war, has a 
nearby street named after him. 
The Cromwell Community Board approved the proposal at the 
August meeting. 
Have your say by emailing: grounds.bookings@codc.govt.nz by 
Friday 29 November 2024.

An Olympic hero’s return

Celebrate gold medalist kayaker Finn Butcher’s success at a public 
welcome, Saturday 26 October, 2pm Linger and Die Reserve 
Alexandra.
Finn will be accompanied by paddlers from the Central Otago 
Whitewater Club.
For more info about the evening function email: 
cowhitewater@gmail.com

MEETINGS

EVENTS AND 
INFORMATION

Meetings are held in person and live 
streamed and can be accessed via 
livestream link on Microsoft Teams.
The links to these meetings, 
along with any cancellations and 
rescheduling, will be provided on 
Council’s website:
www.codc.govt.nz/meetings

What’s coming up…       
•	 Vincent Community Board
Tuesday 29 October 2024, 10am 
•	 Council
Wednesday 30 October 2024, 
10.30am
Both meetings held at:
Ngā Hau e Whā,
William Fraser Building,
1 Dunorling Street, Alexandra

Teviot Valley Community Board
Thursday 31 October 2024,10am 
Roxburgh Service Centre,
120 Scotland Street, Roxburgh 

Cromwell Community Board
Tuesday 5 November 2024, 2pm
Cromwell Service Centre,
42 The Mall, Cromwell

Maniototo Community Board
Thursday 7 November 2024, 2pm
Ranfurly Service Centre,
15 Pery Street, Ranfurly

Council facilities hours tomorrow 
(FRIDAY 25 OCTOBER 2024)
Closing 3pm: Māniatoto Library, Cromwell Library, Roxburgh 
Library and Service Centre
Closing 3.30pm: Cromwell Service Centre, Cromwell Pool, 
Alexandra Pool
Closing 4pm: Alexandra Library, Alexandra Service Centre.
Ranfurly service centre and i-SITE will remain open for normal 
hours.

Exploration drilling for potential drinking water 
source to commence in Ranfurly
At the end of this month, the Central Otago District Council will be 
drilling a few exploration bores along the Ranfurly Back Road.
The aim of this investigation is to understand the geology of the 
location for a potential new drinking water source for the Ranfurly 
town supply.
The Ranfurly town supply currently sources its water from Eweburn 
Creek.
The contractor is scheduled to begin work on 29 October 2024 and 
it will take up to three weeks to complete the exploration.
There will be some minor traffic management in place in the form of 
traffic cones to mark the drilling area, without disruptions to traffic.

Applicant Trading as Application Closing date
Gahlot`s 
PVT Limited

Liquorland 
Alexandra
78-80 Centennial 
Avenue, Alexandra

OF287 29/11/24

Current applications are listed at 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/services/licensing/alcohol-licensing

Repair and Care
CODC and CO REAP are teaming 
up to run a repair workshop, on 
Saturday 2 November. More 
details to come. 
To volunteer your skills contact: 
emma@coreap.org.nz 
mob 021 916 312.


